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Dear FCJ College community, 

In the process of revisiting our identity statement and our

belief statements as a school, we’ve been speaking a lot

lately about inclusion. 

This seems to be a radical departure from what the rest of

the community is talking about. If we look overseas, and

even in our local part of the world, people’s differences are

used to form an identity and it seems what separates us,

what makes us different, is always the focus. The television

news and media more broadly seems determined to

highlight the simplistic approach of us versus them. 

As a Catholic school we are called to do better than this. We

are called to move beyond our differences and instead look

to what unites us, what we have in common. This might seem

difficult, but when we use the life of Jesus as a guide, it

becomes relatively simple. Love one another. Look at the

other person and see not what divides, but our common

humanity. There are examples of this everyday at FCJ

College, one I was talking about recently is the way our

school yard integrates to allow all year levels to mix safely

and together. The Year 12 boys down ball game often

includes students from Year 7 or 8, there are groups of

students from all year levels in the library or out the front of

the school and on the oval there are often 3 sports

happening in and around each other. Our common

experience of being FCJ College students is on show most

lunchtimes, and as the weather warms up, it brings me much

joy to see it in action. 

Year 12s 

As we prepare to farewell our Year 12s next week, before

they focus on their study regime. I take this opportunity to

thank them for the contributions they have made to our

community over the past six years. We look forward to

celebrating with them on Wednesday and then joining them

at their Valedictory after the exam period. 

World Teacher’s Day 

Next Friday, 25 October, is World Teacher’s Day. We are

truly fortunate to have an amazing group of teachers

supporting, guiding and teaching our students. I am always

amazed at the dedication of our teachers and their

willingness to go above and beyond to ensure that all

students in their care receive exactly what they require to

help them flourish as learners and as people. To our

teachers, we say THANK YOU! 

Uniform

Thank you for the feedback you offered on the sample

uniform last term. After the consultation, we have made

some changes and have now finalised our uniform.

Information has been shared with the community in a

separate communication, but we are thrilled with the new

direction, and we can’t wait to see it in the yard from next

year. Please read the full communication to address any

questions you may have. 

Go well, 

Shaun Mason 
Principal



23 Year 12 Celebration Day

29-30 Year 9 OED - Warby’s Overnight Camp

1 Student Free Day - Staff Professional
Learning

4 Student Free Day - Report Writing

5 Public Holiday - Melbourne Cup Day

19-21 U2OES - Coastal Surf Trip

21 Year 12 Valedictory Mass & Dinner

26 Grade 5 Discovery Day

27 Year 11 Student Free Day

28 Year 11 Feedback Day

29 Student Free Day - Staff Professional
Practice Day (Headstart Preparation)
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October

November

FCJ COLLEGE'S

COMMITMENT TO CHILD SAFETY

All students enrolled, and any child visiting
FCJ College, have a right to feel safe and
be safe. The wellbeing of children in our
care will always be our first priority and
we have zero tolerance to child abuse. We
aim to create a child safe and child
friendly environment where children feel
safe and are free to enjoy life to the full
without any concern for their safety.

2 Headstart commences

10 Year 7 in 2025 Orientation Day

13 Last day for students

19 College office closes at 12pm

December



  

                        
                    

  

    
 

    
 
 

 
                 

        
 

                
   

 
     

      
 

 
                

      
 

                
    

 
 

    
 

                
      

 
           

  
 

            
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Wednesday 28 August 2024 

Dear parents and carers 

Re:  $400  School  Saving Bonus  

Families want the absolute best for their kids. But with the current cost of living – uniforms, 
camps, sports and more – it all adds up. 

That’s why the Allan Labor Government is making life that little bit easier for families, by 
providing a one-off $400 School Saving Bonus. 

Non-government school students who will be in Prep through to Year 12 in 2025, and who 
are receiving the means-tested Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF), are eligible for 
the School Saving Bonus. 

Parents and carers do not need to apply, with the School Saving Bonus being paid to non-
government schools for eligible students from late November 2024. 

The $400 School Saving Bonus is available for each child. That means an eligible family with 
three school-aged children will receive a total of $1,200. 

Importantly, the School Saving Bonus is available in addition to the Camps, Sports and 
Excursions Fund. 

To learn more about the School Saving Bonus, talk to your school about how this cost of 
living relief will apply to you. 

More information about the School Saving Bonus is also available at vic.gov.au/school-
saving-bonus. 

And from our families to yours – best of luck for the 2025 school year. 

Sincerely, 

Hon.  Jacinta  Allan  
Premier  of  Victoria  
Mum of  two  

The  Hon.  Ben Carroll  MP   
Deputy  Premier 
Minister  for  Education   

Your details will be dealt with in accordance with the Public Records Act 1973 and the Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014. Should you have any 
queries or wish to gain access to your personal information held by this department please contact our Privacy Officer at the above address. 

https://www.vic.gov.au/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund
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On 19 September, some of my classmates and I
had the opportunity to go to Whittlesea for a
whole day excursion. It was the most fun thing I
had done so far this year. 
On the day, we were first introduced to the staff
and the machines we were going to use. We
learnt the difference between a robot and a cobot
and the teacher gave us a quick run-down on
how to connect the cobot arms to the computers. 
After that we were split up and did some critical
thinking exercises with half the group later using
the cobot arms and the other half designing a
name tag that would later be cut out with a laser
cutter. In between swapping over we had lunch
and explored some of the building and the
exhibits. Once the groups had done both
activities we had a proper tour of the building.
Needless to say, this place was amazing. If I get
the chance I would gladly go again. I encourage
anyone who is interested in this sort of thing to
jump at the opportunity if it is presented to you.

- Harvey Bruns 

Y E A R  9  E X C U R S I O N  T O  W H I T T L E S E A
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Four of my Year 9 peers and I went on a STEM-based
excursion to the Whittlesea Tech. There were also students
from Bright and Wangaratta. When we first arrived at the
school, we were introduced to the staff and learned about the
purpose of the school. We were then split into four groups, in
which we participate in four different creativity-based warm-
up activities.
Two of the activities involved incorporating shapes into
drawings. In the first activity, you had to turn circles into
drawings. The second activity was inspired by Mr Squiggle,
where you would pass a sheet of paper with squiggles on it
around your group and incorporate those squiggles and
shapes into a drawing. 
Another warm-up activity was story-making. In this activity,
you would get a random genre, and each person would
receive a random object or animal that had to be included in
the story. This activity tested teamwork and creativity, as you
relied on your teammates to set up or continue the story. 
The final, and what I found to be the most interesting warm-
up activity was the wind tunnel. In this activity, you would
make different shapes out of aluminium foil, baking paper,
and other materials, and then place them in a wind tunnel.
The goal was to have your shape float without sinking to the
bottom or flying out the top of the tube. Depending on the
behaviour of your shape - whether it floated, sand, stuck to
the side of the tube, or floated - it would be categorised into
one of four piles. 
Once the warm-up activities were completed, we were
combined into two groups. One group started by designing a
keychain in Adobe Illustrator to be cut out of wood using a
laser engraver. This design could be entirely personalised as
long as it fit in the keychain template. After completing our
designs, they were sent to the engraver, and we received our
finished keychains once they were done. 
The other group started with a 6-axis robotic arm. In groups
of three, we were tasked with programming the arm to lift a
small block from the end of a conveyor belt and place it at
the start, then efficiently repeat this action. There were two
ways to program the arm: either through software on a
laptop or by manually manipulating the arm while holding
down a button. When the button was released, it would save
those movements and apply them to the program.  
- Luke Davis
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Kent Stokes, from the VPC class, recently made the Euroa Gazette after reporting on the efforts on preserving the
local biodiversity. Kent partook in the release of a rare, almost extinct grasshopper species back into its natural
habitat in the Euroa fields. In addition, he was invited to sit in on political discussions with local representatives.
The talks addressed key issues affecting the region, including climate change, sustainable agriculture, and youth
involvement in local governance. Kent's participation highlights the important role young people can play in
shaping the future of their community and his actions reflect the values of the VPC program and serves as an
inspiration to his peers and the wider community.

E U R O A  G A Z E T T E  H O S T S  W O R K  E X P E R I E N C E
S T U D E N T
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A group of Year 9 students completed their World War One
studies with a museum exhibition to share with their peers and
students. Our students were able to share their new found
knowledge in several different ways with both models/dioramas as
well as visual displays. 

Y R  9  P B L  -  W W 1  E X H I B I T I O N
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https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1-0fkgTNtn-nswFRhtBuViZI-66hP4-bW?usp=drive_link
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On Thursday 17 October, VET Community Services partnered with Scope's disability activity group for a fun
day at the Benalla Bowls Club. 
Students and clients formed teams to learn some skills and then play multiple rounds together. Luckily, we had
Koby Cromie, FCJ College’s prized lawn bowls national champion, to help us get set up and figure out our
way around the greens. The clients in his group absolutely loved seeing him line up and smash the jack (yellow
ball) so accurately, "he's schooling us!". 
There was a lot of laughter, competitive banter and supportive cheers. VET students are completing modules
"Communicate and work in health and community services" and "Work with diverse people" so this project
was a great opportunity for them to practise their conversational skills and observe how the Scope support
workers interacted with their clients.
We want to give a big thank you to Benalla Bowls Club who generously hosted us, and to all the volunteers
who gave up their time to teach and assist us - we really appreciate it! Thank you to everyone at Scope for
joining in with us - we hope to continue this partnership in Year 2 of our Certificate in 2025. 
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L A W N  B O W L S  W I T H  V E T  C O M M U N I T Y  S E R V I C E S  
A N D  S C O P E  B E N A L L A !
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Year 9 Outdoor Ed were out in the fantastic Spring
weather this week. The groups swapped over from
last term and undertook the Mountain Biking at
Winton Wetlands and Abseiling/Rock Climbing at Mt
Pilot. The behaviour of all involved was excellent and
our service providers commented on how lovely the
FCJ College groups are. Students challenged
themselves at both activities, but particularly on the
cliffs, where many had not been on such a large wall.
With some breathing and relaxation techniques, all
ropes were conquered. It was great to listen to the
support and encouragement offered to each other to
get through the challenges.
Well done to all.
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Y E A R  9  O U T D O O R  E D :  
C O N Q U E R I N G  C H A L L E N G E S  I N  T H E  G R E A T  O U T D O O R S
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18th October, 2024 

 

During my classes with the junior school I like to cover some of the resources, usually online, 
that FCJ subscribes to for the benefit of our students. At the moment we are looking at World 
Book online and my first question to students is “What is an Encyclopaedia?”. This question is 
often met with blank stares until I suggest that Google is like a giant encyclopaedia. But why use 
World book over Google? There are a myriad of reasons including: 
 -Authentication 

 -Availability 

 -Specific detail 

 -Authority 

It is easy to use and available on Simon for students. It is great to include in a Bibliography when 
students need to do extra research. It is produced in America but we pay a premium charge to 
include Australian content, meaning that information is updated regularly, for example the 
Population of Australia would be very accurate. 

World Book contains articles, videos, maps and timelines. It has an audible feature meaning 
that articles can be read out loud for those with a vision impairment. If you get the chance jump 
on a have a look. The user name and password are as follows: 
User name:  fcjcb 

Password: library  
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